
 

 

Fort Sill Dining Hall 

  
Giffels Webster was part of the team awarded a design/build dining hall contract by the U. S. Army Corp of 

Engineers. Three dining halls have completed to date: Ford Leonard, Fort Sill and Fort Leavenworth.  Giffels 

Webster supplied civil engineering, surveying, and landscape architecture services for each.  All have been 

designed to achieve LEED Silver rating.  

 
The dining hall at Fort Sill, Oklahoma consisted of the construction of a new 26,462-square-foot dining facility 

and loading dock area to support the relocation of the 31st BDE Air Defense Artillery that was relocated from 

Fort Bliss, Texas.  The 1300-person per meal dining facility has 624 seats and was co-located with several 

other new facilities.   

 

Coordination was necessary to ensure that all the facilities would come together to support the relocation to 

Fort Sill.  The civil engineering portion of project included site utilities (gas, water, sanitary sewer, and storm 

drainage), site grading, loading dock and ramp detailing, and coordination with adjacent projects.
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